
Golf Committee Meeting Report October 2024 
Here are the highlights - in no order. 
 
Scott:  reported sprinkler project at PV will be done later in Oct. will be on budget with money 

left for programming software. Practice area netting we are still waiting on;  golf ball protections 

screens and damaged poles have been replaced. Water usage overview was done see notes, 

repairs done to irrigation system. Much course work has been done,  removed the bunker on 

CW 18. October will be OVERSEEDING, we will open to cart path only until proper timing for best 

results, then we will open with new flags. Bunker repair continues in the rotation set up with so 

many per month. Scott has an employee who just celebrated 30 years at Sun Lakes thank you 

Miguel Vargas, WOW. Continued course investment paying off. The question asked why we 

can’t overseed one course and then when it opens do the other.  Weather and Mother Nature 

may bring cold or frost on the back side so cannot change this. 

Jon: .Introduced Joey Jones our new head Pro at PV. Update on Jonas replacing Chelsea, Pro 

Shop staff will be trained Oct 15- 17, they will then get information out to HO, YouTube videos 

and written checklist( more to come!) Annual Memberships will go on sale mid-October. 

Rangers collected cash over summer, continued training for the program and hiring will be in 

October. Budget in good shape currently but a few tough months ahead.  Rounds are looking 

good at both courses, over at PV in Sept, and just slightly under at CW. 

Joey: Is working to learn the ropes , has enjoyed meeting people and appreciates patience as he 

learns who everyone is, had reps in to for an Inventory review,  we be sending a lot of outdated 

merchandise back and we are getting a credit back, that will enable him to bring in new, a big 

sale also coming soon. 

Golf Committee and Pros:  would like to remind all golfers it is your responsibility to bring in 

and show your HO card especially as we have new people and will be hiring a few more part 

time clerks . Everywhere else, Admin, restaurants, fitness center we must show cards to prove 

we are up to date on dues, and active, golfers are no different. Please just show your cards at 

sign in 

Old Business: Rates were approved at Sept Board meeting, Updated Golf Book was shown and 

ready , printing will be in house with good savings. There is a new sign off sheet that each golfer 

will sign they understand the rules and policies of the course and what the consequences are 

for warnings. The league games and calendar will be separate and should be on all league web 

sites. Each league should have one person talking to pro shop about their game that week to 

stop confusion. PV course remeasurement done and course adjusted down slightly due to 

changes, new cards will be ordered as soon as we are out. 



NEW Business:  Pat thanked Gregg Lorimore and Jim Rumpler for their service and dedication 

to the golf committee as they rotated off. They both contributed to subcommittee work also. 

The golf committee interviewed for a New At Large committee member opening and Kathy 

Langston was chosen, she will be recommended to the Board for approval .  Sandy Worden will 

replace Pat Shouse for the CWLG, and John Kane will replace Jim Rumpler for PVCL, these will 

go to the Board for approval.   

Sub committees will meet and finalize years work as new goals will be set starting in Nov. The 

committee will continue to use and update the 5-year strategic plan that includes our water 

plan also. Goals annually will be looked at as will the charter. 

Need to know:  Swing into Golf a Celebration: Steve discussed our reimagined event that will 

also make golf the beneficiary of all monies made; thus, we have added a number of fun ways 

to make cash for this year’s event project. New Tee markers for both courses is our goal. Dinner 

and your one free round for the $75, there is also a fun scramble that morning at 8, there will 

be a flyer out soon, sign up at PV. Starting around 2:30 We will also have a great putting contest, 

a golf simulator with closest to the pin contest on a famous hole, and a big one a golf ball drop 

from a helicopter, tickets will be on sale soon! You can win big so buy your golf balls. Watch for 

times all events start. We will also have a trunk show for some shopping, Music of course, raffle 

and silent auction. All money goes to the cause, so let’s Party for a Purpose! Watch for new 

flyers outlining the fun. 

From the Board liaison and GM report: Marty reported on the Sept  Board meeting. Steve 

reported they are in the middle of budgets for all areas. Marty and Steve are planning on 

meeting with all the 2025 league presidents to discuss catering and their food needs, he will be 

reaching out. 

Comments from Committee members: most gave updates that their leagues summer fun , they 

are preparing for startup , and many will be at Community Day looking for new golfers to join 

the leagues. 

We welcome everyone back , we missed you!  I will be rotating off the golf committee and 
Sandy Worden will be taking over; it has been a great honor to represent our league.  Sandy 
will do an awesome job for us, please give her your full support! , thanks, Pat   A reminder that 
the golf committee always meets the first Wed. of every month at 2pm now in the CLC 
conference room, guests are welcome. Or attend the Board meetings each month you will be 
so surprised all you will learn! 
Play well, Pat Shouse CWLG and Diane French PVLG   
Please see the full Golf minutes on the HOA website for any further detail! Watch the flyer and 
read In the Know for other golf updates! 



 


